Present were Selectmen Mansfield and Dodge and secretary.

Chairman Mansfield colled the meeting to order at 7:30 pm. Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.

At 8:00 Edward Colburn came to discuss McCurdy Road. He reported that Mike Brown would be available to do the tree work, but didn't expect to be able to do so until summer. There has been some question about the location of the proper property lines.

Sel. Mansfield pointed out where the Selectmen will use Revenue Sharing funds - Art. #5, Ddpot Bridge.

At 8:10 Stephen Ward came in to try to settle the problem with the construction of his chimney which is in violation of the building ordinance. Mr. Ward reported in detail his procedure on his building. Following an inspection, his builder has received advise on how to make corrections from Deputy Fire Chief John Bunting but he did not seem to understand. The problem was that instead of waiting to make proper corrections, he proceeded to build a finish wall. Sel. dodge suggested Mr. Ward talk with Mr. Bunting to make corrections with the least amount of cost. Mr. Ward agreed to do this.

At 8:30 the Selectmen met with Richard Messina. Sel. Mansfield explained he and State officials have checked the Old Coach Road and the Route 13 intersection. The State is agreeable to any improvements. Mr. Messina offered suggestions on improving the entry to Old Coach road from Route 13. Sel. Dodge volunteered that his opinion on the road remains the same, still feels the road is premature. He prefers the traffic route be over Clark Hill Road.

At 9:30 the Selectmen met with Police Chief John Ballou to discuss an incident involving Robert Biron in an auto accident with another car. Mr. Biron made a complaint about the other driver with which Chief Ballou did not agree.

Meeting adjourned at 11:00 pm Respectfully submitted, Betty Hooper